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TO THE SPANISH SECURITIES COMMISSION 

Fluidra, S.A. (“Fluidra” or the "Company"), pursuant to the provisions of 
section 227 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, of 23 October, which passed 
the amended text of the Securities Market Act, hereby issues the following: 

 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

 

Fluidra Magyarország Kft, a subsidiary of Fluidra, signed a master acquisition 
agreement on 8 June 2022 (Signing) by virtue of which it will control one 
hundred percent (100%) of the share capital of the Hungarian companies 
Kerex Uszoda Kft and Kerex Szerelő Kft (jointly, “Kerex”), pursuant to (i) a 
share purchase of 73.234% of Kerex’s capital, and (ii) a share capital 
contribution of the remaining 26.766% of Kerex’s capital.  The purchase 
consideration agreed for the 73.234% stake at Kerex, to be paid at Closing, is 
1.75bn HUFs (approximately €4.5m).  As a result of the transaction, the 
remaining shareholders of Kerex will own a 15% stake in Fluidra Magyarország 
Kft. 

Kerex is a leading Hungarian distributor of pool equipment. 

The closing of the transaction is expected to take place by September 2022 
(Closing), once all customary conditions precedent have been completed and 
provided that there has been no material adverse change affecting negatively 
and significantly the Kerex business between Signing and Closing. 

Kerex will be integrated with Fluidra’s existing operations in Hungary and will 
allow Fluidra to offer a comprehensive, complete and high-quality product 
portfolio to its expanded customer base in Hungary, together with an even 
more efficient service. 

 

Sant Cugat del Vallès, 9 June 2022 


